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Shanon Burkland Stamm Receives Jeff Bowers Award

  At annual May banquet of the Linn Conservancy Shanon Burkland Stamm, watershed specialist for Union County, received the Jeff Bowers Award for important and exceptional contributions to the preservation and protection of the environment.
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Shanon Receives the Jeff Bower Award
  Freshly back home from her environ-mental studies at Paul Smith College in the Adirondacks, Shanon joined the first board of BCWA in 2002.  The following year she became the first watershed specialist for Union County’s Conser-vation District.  At first, her leaving the board seemed to be a loss of a good volunteer for BCWA. Instead, in her new role Shanon became even more valuable to the Alliance. She attends all our meetings, provides technical exper-tise, helps write reports and proposals, and dependably supports all our activities. She is our link to the Conservation District and other environmental agencies.  
“Like” us on Facebook!

Ard’s wetland, the stream buffer plantings at Vic’s pub, and the erosion control measures at St. Mary’s Street Park were all developed under her leadership. Union County and BCWA are fortunate to have such an effective watershed specialist working for us.

Studies of Buffalo Creek Presented

  Recent BCWA board meetings featured two presentations about the water quality in Buffalo Creek. In April Kyle Kissock, a student of Bucknell Professor Carl Kirby, described the effects of the acid remediation on the water downstream. His careful scientific study led him to conclude. “Our results indicate the [acid remediation site] has successfully miti-gated the negative effects of acidic deposition in the headwaters of Buffalo Creek, three years after its installation.” In May Bucknell Professor Matt Mc-Tammany presented a detailed anal-ysis of the data collected by BCWA volunteers from 2005 to 2012.  The full text of both these reports is available on our website,  See Virtual Library below.
Virtual Library on BCWA Website

At the suggestion of Warren Abraham-son the BCWA home page now has a link to the full text of recent scientific studies which examine the environment in the Buffalo Creek watershed. Cur-rently the library contains six studies, most of them done by Bucknell faculty and students: Professors Matt Mc-Tammany and Carl Kirby, Nathan Keller BU ’08, Erin Donaghy BU ’11, and Kyle Kissock BU ’13.  We hope to add more soon.  Check them out at www.buffalocreek.org/studies,html

Three Successful Canoe / Kayak Trips 
  BCWA sponsored three canoe/kayak adventures during the Caring For Communities events this spring. The weather cooperated permitting all three trips to occur as planned. The first trip, in early April, began with a visit to the site of the old Johnson Mill in Mazeppa where the current owner recounted its history. The second event took a group from Strawbridge to St. George Street, with a short stop to view the Hubler covered bridge on the Federal Prison grounds. The final trip on the last Sunday of April started from Mazeppa and stopped at Grove’s Mill for a guided tour of this historic mill. Once again the trips were outfitted and led by Canoe Susquehanna.
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Starting Downstream from Mazeppa

Maintaining the Remediation Site

  On Earth Day, April 22, forty students from Lewisburg Area High School joined volunteers from BCWA to plant trees on the Acid Remediation Site. Edwena Eger explained to the students how the system worked. Amy Griffith, Bald Eagle State Forest chief forester, provided the equipment for planting the tree seedlings. The group planted 100 white spruce, 100 red-bark dogwood, and 100 common elderberry seedlings.  

  Last fall volunteers had limed the site to improve the seedling survival rate. 
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Part of the Planting Crew
  Another maintenance task is to keep the site free of invasive plants. A dozen volunteers have recently received training on how to identify and remove invasive plants.  Each year these volunteers will physically remove some of the invasive plants and spot treat others with an herbicide. This will typically be done in the spring or early summer as the invasive plants sprout and prior to their setting seed.

Wetlands Projects

  Several years ago, BCWA initiated a project to increase the number of wetlands in Union County. Wetlands help improve the environment by to filtering the water coming from upstream and creating habitat for plants and animals. The first wetland to be completed is the one behind Ard’s Farm, described in our Fall 2012 newsletter. 

  The wetland group is now investigating possible sites on Little Buffalo Creek and Beaver Run. The application process will be lengthy, both for funds to construct the wetland and for approval from state agencies.

  The wetland initiative is a cooperative effort by the BCWA, the Union County Conservation District, the US Fish and Wildlife Service, PA Department of Environmental Protection, the US Department of Agriculture and Bucknell University. 
The BCWA has as its central purpose to encourage ecologically responsible stewardship 

of Buffalo Creek, its tributaries, and the environment within its watershed.
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